
From The East

As I was thinking about what to write 
in this newsletter the following story, 
which I read some time ago, came to 
mind and it seemed appropriate to 
repeat it here.

When things in your life seem almost too much to 
handle, when 24 hours in a day are not enough, 
remember the mayonnaise jar and the two cups of 
coffee.  A professor stood before the philosophy 
class and had some items in front of him.  When the 
class began, wordlessly, he picked up the very large 
and empty mayonnaise jar and proceeded to fill it 
with golf balls.  He then asked the students if the 
jar was full.  They agreed it was.

The professor then picked up a box of pebbles and 
poured them into the jar.  He shook the jar lightly.  
The pebbles rolled into the open areas between the 
golf balls.  He then asked the students again if the 
jar was full.  They agreed it was.  The professor 
next picked up a box of sand and poured it into the 
jar.  Of course, the sand filled up everything else.  
He asked once more if the jar was full.  The 
students responded with a unanimous “yes”.  The 
professor then produced two cups of coffee from 
under the table and poured the entire contents into 
the jar, effectively filling the empty space between 
the sand.  The students laughed.  “Now”, said the 
professor, as the laughter subsided, “I want you to 
recognize that this jar represents your life.

The golf balls are the important things (your God, 
your family, and your favorite passions), things that 
if everything else was lost and only they remained, 
your life would still be full.

The pebbles are the other things that matter like 
your job, your house, and your car.

The sand is everything else—the small stuff.

“If you put the sand into the jar first,” he 
continued, “there is no room for the pebbles or the 
golf balls.  The same goes for life.  If you spend all 
your time and energy on the small stuff, you will 
never have time for the things that are important to 

you.  Pay attention to the things that are critical to 
your happiness.  Play with your children.  Take time 
to get medical checkups.  There will always be time 
to clean house and fix the disposal.  Take care of 
the golf balls first – the things that really matter.  
Set priorities.  The rest is just sand.

One of the students raised her hand and inquired 
what the coffee represented.  The professor smiled. 
“I’m glad you asked.  It just goes to show you that 
no matter how full your life may seem, there’s 
always room for a couple of cups of coffee with a 
friend.”

Brethren, take time to share a couple of cups of 
coffee with a Brother who may not be able to 
attend Lodge on a regular basis or a Masonic 
Sweetheart who may be yearning for someone, 
anyone to stop by for a visit.  Make a Difference 
Every Day!

Worshipful Steve Ridgeway, Worshipful Master

From The West

We have recently raised two Master 
Masons, Chuck Bateman and Jason 
Silva, and I call to the lodge’s 
attention several things about these 
new Master Masons.  Chuck is so glad 

to be a Master Mason, he not only purchased a Life 
Membership in Perpetuity, he has also attended 
several work nights and stated meetings.  Jason has 
joined in and taken a part in the Master Mason’s 
degree for Armed Forces Night.  His joy was 
obvious during school and he commented how 
much fun it was being a part of the work.

There are many members who would do well to 
remember the joy they once had participating and 
enjoying the fellowship of being a Master Mason.  
You are always welcome at your lodge.  We will 
help you with the words, if necessary.  If you are 
looking for entertainment, Monday schools are your 
answer.  Anytime is a good time to be at Kempsville 
Lodge.  See you soon.

Brother Scott Foxwell, Senior Warden
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From The South

Brothers, I am writing this article from 
the Officer’s Quarters at Naval Base 
Naples, Italy. As you know I do my 
share of traveling in my job and one of 
the highlights of the trip is when I am 

able to recognize a Brother. Leaving home for work 
is something that I have become used to, though it 
can be difficult at times, but meeting a Brother 
really adds to the trip and makes me feel as though 
I am home…if only for a few minutes while we 
exchange pleasantries. The great part is I 
automatically know something about that person, 
something that we share, what a great feeling.

I have had this pleasure while walking through 
Dodger Stadium in Los Angeles, while walking 
through the SIXTH Fleet Compound on my last visit 
to Naples, at the TRICARE Pharmacy in VA Beach, 
in restaurants, in airports, during flights, while 
performing my duties on carrier rides, during my 
visit to Arizona for spring training, once at the 
MAC Terminal on Naval Station Mayport and a 
bunch of other places. One time I was running a 
shuttle for some shipmates before an at sea event 
and wanted to free up some space in our van by 
leaving some luggage in the Mayport Officer 
Quarters and the Brother behind the counter saw 
my ring and told me that he could check my co-
worker and I in early if we thought it would help, 
my friend was astonished. He still tells the story.

What a really neat fraternity we have. Brothers 
acknowledging Brothers is just one of the great 
aspects of our group. Brothers helping Brothers is 
another. Brothers being Brothers is the best.

I am sure each of you have experienced similar 
moments of enjoyment like these during your 
travels. Keep passing the recognition on, and come 
out to the Saturday Coffee Club and share them 
with the rest of us. I hope to sit in Lodge with you 
soon!

Brother Greg Muir, Junior Warden

Masonic Veterans for 2014

June Clifton Essley Smith 25 Years
July William Thomas Parks, III 25 Years
September Jesse Luther Monroe 25 Years

Archie Richard Nobles 50 Years
October Robert Halstead DeFord, Jr. 60 Years
November Joe Emerson Brown 50 Years

William Keith Cole 25 Years
Donald Lee McBride 60 Years

50 Year Veteran

Brother Alaric James Roche, Jr. receives his 50 Year 
Veteran's Award by members of Jefferson Lodge 
No. 65. Congratulations, Brother Roche!

Trestleboard

May 31 .............................. Monthly Breakfast, 8AM
June 2 ........................................ Ritual School, 7PM
June 9 ........................................ Ritual School, 7PM
June 10 ...................... Stated Communication, 6PM
June 14 ............. 31st Annual Bull Roast, 11AM-7PM
June 16 ..................................... District Blood Drive

Bayside Lodge No. 218, 2-7PM
June 16 ...... Ritual School with Bayside Lodge, 7PM
June 24 ..................... Affiliated Past Master’s Night

Fellowcraft Degree, 7PM
June 28 ........................ Monthly Breakfast, 8-10AM
July 8 .......................... Stated Communication, 6PM
July 22 ......................................... Table Lodge, 6PM

For the latest, up-to-date schedule, check our web site at 
www.kempsvillelodge.org.

Thoughts and Prayers

Please keep these Brethren and family members in 
your thoughts and prayers.

• Brother Mike Jacob’s Mother – recovering from 
a recent illness.

• Worshipful Joe Posey – suffering with a pinched 
nerve.

• Brother Meade McCubbin – recovering from a 
recent stroke.

• Brother Art Guarino – recovering from neck 
surgery
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To Our Masonic “Sweethearts”

Happy Birthday to our special ladies in June:

Jessica Squires June 3rd 
Shirley White June 9th 
Clare Krell June 12th 
Catherine Benjaminson June 13th 
Mary Walker June 27th 

If any of our ladies are in need of assistance from 
the Lodge, please don't hesitate to contact Right 
Worshipful Bill Knowles or the Secretary.

Community Service

Thanks to the following individuals who helped 
with the cleanup of Stratford Chase Recreational 
Park in support of the Adopt-A-Spot Program:

• Mr. Robert Moore
• Brother Karl Wesseler
• Brother Dennis DiMaggio
• Worshipful Bill Peterson
• Worshipful Steve Ridgeway

Youth Corner

It’s been a busy month for Kempsville’s Masonic 
Youth.

Bethel 42’s 6th annual Dinner Theatre was a huge 
success.  We were very pleased to see many of our 
lodge brethren in attendance as the young ladies 
put on an incredible show and served up an 
outstanding dinner to boot.  Several of Bethel 42’s 
members travelled to Camp Piankatank for an 
intense weekend of leadership training.  They 
returned armed with skills that they’ll apply not 
only to their time in leadership roles in the 
organization, but also to their future successes as 
young women and leaders.  Congratulations to Miss 
Samantha White who was elected to serve a second 
term as the Bethel’s Honored Queen.

Kempsville DeMolay’s Master Councilor, Gavin 
Martin, travelled to Willis V. Fentress lodge and 
delivered an outstanding Flower Talk, a public 
ceremony which exemplifies the first cardinal 
virtual of DeMolay, the bond between parent and 
child.  Kempsville’s members also travelled to 
Tidewater Chapter on the Peninsula to take part in 
the conferral of the DeMolay Degree, a powerful 
and beautiful moral lesson veiled in allegory and 
delivered in the form of a play.  Kempsville 

DeMolay will be attending the upcoming state 
quarterly meeting in Luray, Virginia.

Kempsville DeMolay meets the 1st Thursday at 
7PM, and Bethel 42 meets the 1st and 3rd Sundays 
at 2PM.  Kempsville's Masonic Youth always 
appreciate looking out and seeing you on the 
sidelines, and Master Masons are always welcome 
and are encouraged to attend.

Brother Cliff Williams, Youth Advisor

May Crossword Answer

What Will It Matter

Ready or not, someday it will all come to an end. 
There will be no more sunrises, no minutes, hours 
or days. All the things you collected, whether 
treasured or forgotten, will pass to someone else. 
Your wealth, fame and temporal power will shrivel 
to irrelevance. It will not matter what you owed or 
what you were owed. Your grudges, frustrations 
and jealousies will finally disappear. So too, will 
your hopes, ambitions, plans and to do lists will 
expire. 

Wins and losses that once seemed so important will 
fade away. It won't matter where you came from or 
what side of the tracks you lived on at the end. It 
won't matter whether you were beautiful or 
brilliant. Even your gender or your skin color will 
be irrelevant.  

So what will matter? How will the value of your 
days be measured? What will matter is not what 
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you bought but what you built. Not what you got 
but what you gave. What will matter is not your 
success but your significance. What will matter is 
not what you learned but what you taught. What 
will matter is every act of integrity, compassion, 
courage, or sacrifice that enriched, empowered or 
encouraged others to emulate your example. What 
will matter is not your competence but your 
character. What will matter is not how many people 
you knew, but how many will feel a lasting loss 
when you are gone. What will matter is not your 
memories but the memories that live in those that 
loved you. What will matter is how long you will be 
remembered, by whom, and for what.

Living a life that matters doesn't happen by 
accident. It's not a matter of circumstance but of 
choice. Choose to live a life that matters.

Submitted by Right Worshipful Tom McGowan

Around the Lodge

On May 16th, several Brethren from Kempsville 
Lodge were honored to attend the raising of 
Brother Bradley H. Watts, son of Worshipful Joe 
Thornton, at Cayman Lodge No. 8153 in Grand 
Cayman.

The Morlock Award

The Morlock award (named in memory of Most 
Worshipful Werner Herman Morlock, Grand Master 
of Masons in Virginia, 1993-94) is presented to 
Lodges that have shown exemplary participation in 
giving to the Masonic Home of Virginia. The award 
is presented to a Lodge in which at least 15% of the 
members each make gifts of $5 or more in any one 
year. This award recognizes the number of active 
donors, not necessarily the total dollars given. The 
Masonic Home is convinced that as more Masons 
learn to give to support the Home, the dollar totals 
will follow. This is the most significant award which 

can be presented to a Lodge for their gifts to the 
Masonic Home of Virginia. Kempsville Lodge will 
need approximately 75 contributing members in 
order to qualify for this award in 2014.

We currently have twenty-seven (27) contributors.

Masonic Birthdays for June
James O. Amburn, Jr. '65
Sidney C. Atkinson '82
Nicholas  Azaransky '00
Carl Nixon Barber '71
Gerald B. Barham '62
Theodore Woodward 
Barton, Jr. '66
Richard Lewis Boyette '48
John Rayos Caole '03
John Erick Corbett '69
Frank Leroy Creasy '73
Robert Arthur Davis '82
Wayne Thomas Dunn '80
Roger Newton Farr '74
Frederick C. Farrer '94
John Thomas Farrer '94
Ira Lawson Fisk '55
Adam Trevor Ford '06
Floyd Morris Gilbert '56
Robert Lee Gunter '73
Richard M. Hanly '74
Jerry Samuel Hase '88
Daniel G. Higger '96

Lloyd F. Holbrook, III '98
Jonathan William Jones '05
Robert Walter Jones '55
William T. Kemp, Jr. '07
Kenneth Lancaster '84
Robert D. Lockwood '73
John Walter Mapes '97
Thomas McGowan '66
Richard W. Mears, Jr. '62
Owen Price Mills '67
Harold G. Noyes, Jr. '57
Emmett M. Pate, Jr. '00
Fletcher B. Porter, Jr. '91
Preston Powers, Jr. '95
Simone Scigliano '11
John Robert Settle, IV '12
Clifton Essley Smith  '89
Bobby Gene Spruill '81
Robert B. Wadsworth  '99
Jason Warren White '04
Michael Jay Willis '73
George R. Winn, Jr. '09

The Brethren shown above have a total of 1,370 
years in Masonry!

Table Lodge

A Table Lodge honoring Right Worshipful Bill 
Pierce will be held on July 22nd with all proceeds 
supporting upcoming lodge renovations. Contact 
the Worshipful Master for tickets.
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Masonic Blood Program

On June 16th, there will be a blood drive at Bayside 
Lodge from 2 to 7PM. Many brethren were unable 
to donate at our last drive because of scheduling 
conflicts. Please use this opportunity to donate 
blood for those in need of one of life's most 
precious resources. During our last stated meeting, 
a visiting brother announced that O-negative blood 
is in dire shortage. If you or anyone you know has 
O-negative blood please come donate to help 
alleviate this national crisis. There are printed 
announcements available in the dining area that 
can be posted at your work to encourage other 
donations.

Brother Patrick Blankenship
Lodge Blood Coordinator

The Bull Roast – June 14th

Brethren, the Bull Roast is right around the corner 
and that means it is crunch time! The prep work 
has been done and we are putting the final touches 
on things as we get ready for a big day at 
Kempsville Lodge. I hope everyone has made plans 
to come out and enjoy an awesome meal, great 
fellowship, and more importantly support the 
Masonic Home of Virginia and our Lodge 
Scholarship Fund. A big “Thank You” goes out to 
everyone who has volunteered to help and to those 
who have sent in their ticket money!  A few last 
minute reminders: If you haven’t yet done so, 
please remit ticket money to either myself or 
Worshipful Bob Stanek as soon as possible. If you 
are baking cakes, please drop them off at the 
Lodge on Friday June 13th. If you have lined up 
deliveries please give me the contact info. If you 

have not yet volunteered to help, please let me 
know as we can sure use your assistance. What 
remains now is simply to step up the effort to get 
the word out and invite as many people as we can 
to the biggest fund raiser of the year. We really 
need a huge turnout to make this a success. I am 
looking forward to seeing everyone on June 14th. 

Brother Chris Anders, Bull Roast Chairman

Welcome to Kempsville

Welcome to Brother Daniel F. Oliver – raised May 
20th on Armed Forces Night by a team of uniformed 
retired and active-duty Brethren. Congratulations, 
Brother Oliver!
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Lodge Officers
Worshipful Master Steve A. Ridgeway 270-7338
Senior Warden R. Scott Foxwell 536-1659
Junior Warden Gregory C. Muir 676-3761
Treasurer Bill Nelligar 536-4100
Secretary Bob Stanek  619-7646
Senior Deacon Chris Anders 635-7617
Junior Deacon Roger Taylor 478-5498
Senior Steward Michael Johnstone 334-3013
Junior Steward Jackson Bell 831-0818
Chaplain Karl Wesseler 439-1858
Marshal Dickie Cooper 971-7347
Tiler Dennis Eaton 671-1187
Instructor of Work Tom McGowan 497-3881
Education Officer Bill Rawson 724-4867
MAHOVA  Ambassador Ray Connard 630-5797
Blood Coordinator Patrick Blankenship 406-6166
Youth Advisor Cliff Williams 870-2539

Articles for the next Ashlar should be submitted by the 18th of each month to 
Right Worshipful Buddy Pate (emmett@epate.com) or 

Worshipful Bob Stanek (bob.stanek@gmail.com)

NON PROFIT ORG.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
NORFOLK, VA

PERMIT NO. 508

The Ashlar Kempsville Lodge #196 AF&AM
4869 Princess Anne Road
Virginia Beach, VA 23462


